

St.Peter's Catholic Academy

Waterloo Road, Cobridge Stoke-on-Trent, Staffs, ST6 3HL Tel: 01782 235040 Email: stpeter@stpetersnewman.co.uk www.stpetersnewman.co.uk Principal: Mrs R. Snee



Monday 2nd November 2020

Dear Parents,

I am sure you have seen that over the weekend the Government has announced that England will be going into a national lockdown from Thursday 5^{th} November until at least Wednesday 2^{nd} December.

From a school's point of view our aim is to continue to stay open to **ALL** pupils for this period and we expect all children to continue to attend as normal. We will continue to offer wrap around care and the catch-up programmes for selected children.

It is more important than ever that children arrive on time and are collected on time. Parents must **NOT** congregate on the school yard or by the school entrances. Once you have dropped your children off, or collected them, you must return home (or to work if you can't work from home).

During these challenging times, I ask all parents to ensure that contact details are kept up to date in case of the need to contact you in an emergency. As per our risk assessment, any person displaying signs of coronavirus must be sent home. Therefore, in the unlikely event of your child being unwell, we must be able to reach a contact without delay.

We hope that we never have to send children home due to contact with a coronavirus positive case but please be aware that this may be necessary. Therefore, we ask you to consider how your child would be able to get home safely. For example, what arrangements will you have to collect your child? We hope that we are never in this position but it is sensible to plan for such events.

I must stress that the best place for your child is at school. It is vitally important for their wellbeing that they are learning and socialising with their peers.

I should also like to remind you that from Thursday, children cannot be collected by anyone other than their parents or carers or someone within the Support Bubble or Childcare Bubble. Some parents appear confused as to what a support bubble is. This cannot be formed with anyone we feel like. You can only form a support bubble with a household that has only 1 adult in. The guidance to this can be seen below. A childcare bubble is where someone in one household provides informal (unpaid and unregistered) childcare to a child aged 13 or under in another household. For any given childcare bubble, this must always be between the same two households.) This childcare bubble can only be used for childcare purposes and not to arrange play dates etc.

https://www.gov.uk/guidance/making-a-support-bubble-with-another-household

Finally, I would like to thank you in advance for your support. We are going to face many situations going forward and I ask for your consideration and support with all the decisions we have to make. Below is some useful information

https://www.gov.uk/guidance/new-national-restrictions-from-5-november#protecting-people-more-at-risk-from-coronavirus

Yours sincerely

R Snee (Mrs) Principal















